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?STORY OF THE KING WHO KNEW THE QUINTESSENCE (204) OF THINGS..? ? ? ? ? b. The Second Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor
dxliii.Now this letter was written with ultramarine upon the skin of the hog-deer, the which is goodlier than parchment or paper and inclineth unto
yellow, and was to the following effect: 'From the King of Hind, before whom are a thousand elephants and on the battlements of his palace a
thousand jewels, [to the Khalif Haroun er Reshid, greeting]. To proceed: (209) we send thee some small matter of presents, which do thou accept
and be to us as a brother and a friend, for that the love of thee aboundeth in our heart and we would have thee to know that we look to thee for an
answer. Indeed, we are sharers with thee in love and fear, ceasing (210) never to do thee honour; and for a beginning, we send thee the Book of the
Quintessence of Balms and a present after the measure of that which is fallen to our lot. Indeed, this is unworthy of thy rank, but we beseech thee,
O brother, to favour us by accepting it, and peace be on thee!'.?Story of King Ibrahim and His Son..One day, as the [chief] painter wrought at his
work, there came in to him a poor man, who looked long upon him and observed his handicraft; whereupon quoth the painter to him, "Knowest
thou aught of painting?" "Yes," answered the stranger; so he gave him tools and paints and said to him, "Make us a rare piece of work." So the
stranger entered one of the chambers of the bath and drew [on the walls thereof] a double border, which he adorned on both sides, after a fashion
than which never saw eyes a fairer. Moreover, [amiddleward the chamber] he drew a picture to which there lacked but the breath, and it was the
portraiture of Mariyeh, the king's daughter of Baghdad. Then, when he had made an end of the portrait, he went his way [and told none of what he
had done], nor knew any the chambers and doors of the bath and the adornment and ordinance thereof..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ef. Story of the Barber's
Sixth Brother clviii.Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor, The Seventh, iii. 224..When the king had read this letter, he rejoiced with an exceeding joy and
bestowed on me great store of presents and entreated me with the utmost honour. Some days after this, I sought of him leave to depart, but he
granted it not to me save after much pressing. So I took leave of him and shipped with divers merchants and others, intending for my own country
and having no desire for travel or traffic. We sailed on, without ceasing, till we had passed many islands; but, one day, as we fared on over a certain
tract of the sea, there came forth upon us a multitude of boats full of men like devils, clad in chain-mail and armed with swords and daggers and
bows and arrows, and surrounded us on every side. They entreated us after the cruellest fashion, smiting and wounding and slaying those who made
head against them, and taking the ship, with the crew and all that were therein, carried us to an island, where they sold us all for a low price. A rich
man bought me and taking me into his house, gave me to eat and drink and clothed me and entreated me kindly, till my heart was comforted and I
was somewhat restored..? ? ? ? ? b. The Falcon and the Birds clii.? ? ? ? ? Pardon of God for everything I crave, except thy love, For on the day of
meeting Him, that will my good deed be..6. Story of the Hunchback cii.81. The Foolish Schoolmaster dclxvi.1. The Merchant and the Genie
i.When Tuhfeh heard this, she fell to weeping and wailing and said, 'By Allah, nought irketh me save separation from my lord Er Reshid; but, when
I am dead, let the world be ruined after me.' And she doubted not in herself but that she was lost without recourse. Then Meimoun set forth with his
army and departed in quest of the hosts [of the Jinn], leaving none in the palace save his daughter Jemreh and Tuhfeh and an Afrit who was dear
unto him. They fared on till they met with the army of Es Shisban; and when the two hosts came face to face, they fell upon each other and fought a
passing sore battle. After awhile, Es Shisban's troops began to give back, and when Meimoun saw them do thus, he despised them and made sure of
victory over them..It befell, one day of the days, that King Bihkerd embarked in a ship and put out to sea, so he might fish; but the wind blew on
them and the ship foundered. The king won ashore on a plank, unknown of any, and came forth, naked, on one of the coasts; and it chanced that he
landed in the country whereof the father of the youth aforesaid, [his sometime servant], was king. So he came in the night to the gate of the latter's
city and [finding it shut], took up his lodging [for the night] in a burying-place there..? ? ? ? ? For know that hither have I fared and come to this thy
land, By hopes of union with thee and near fruition led..Ibrahim and his Son, Story of King, i. 138..Rich Man who gave his Fair Daughter in
Marriage to the Poor Old Man, The, i. 247..? ? ? ? ? The ignorant man may speak with impunity A word that is death to the wise and the ripe of
wit..107. Abou Suweid and the Handsome Old Woman ccccxxiii.? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? How many an one, with loss of wealth, hath turned mine
enemy!.When El Abbas heard her verses, they pleased him and he said to her, "Well done, O Sitt el Husn! Indeed, thou hast done away trouble
from my heart and [banished] the things that had occurred to my mind." Then he heaved a sigh and signing to the fifth damsel, who was from the
land of the Persians and whose name was Merziyeh (now she was the fairest of them all and the sweetest of speech and she was like unto a splendid
star, endowed with beauty and loveliness and brightness and perfection and justness of shape and symmetry and had a face like the new moon and
eyes as they were gazelle's eyes) and said to her, "O Merziyeh, come forward and tune thy lute and sing to us on the [same] subject, for indeed we
are resolved upon departure to the land of Yemen." Now this damsel had met many kings and had consorted with the great; so she tuned her lute
and sang the following verses:.'I was aforetime in such a city and hid a thousand dirhems in a monastery there. After awhile, I went thither and
taking the money, bound it about my middle. [Then I set out to return] and when I came to the desert, the carrying of the money was burdensome to
me. Presently, I espied a horseman pricking after me; so I [waited till he came up and] said to him, "O horseman, carry this money [for me] and
earn reward and recompense [from God]." "Nay," answered he; "I will not do it, for I should weary myself and weary my horse." Then he went on,
but, before he had gone far, he said in himself, "If I take up the money and spur my horse and forego him, how shall he overtake me?" And I also
said in myself, "Verily, I erred [in asking him to carry the money]; for, had he taken it and made off, I could have done nought." Then he turned
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back to me and said to me, "Hand over the money, that I may carry it for thee." But I answered him, saying, "That which hath occurred to thy mind
hath occurred to mine also; so go in peace."'.? ? ? ? ? Him I beseech our loves who hath dissevered, Us of his grace once more to reunite..His story
troubled the Sultan's deputy and he was sore enraged against him; so he drew his sword and smiting him, cut off his head; whereupon one recited
the following verses:.Therewithal Noureddin's life was troubled; so he arose and donned his clothes, and his host said, "Whither away this night, O
my lord?" Quoth Noureddin, "I mean to go to my lodging, and to-morrow I will betake myself to the palace of the Commander of the Faithful and
demand my slave-girl." "Sleep till the morning," said the other, "and go not forth at the like of this hour." But he answered, "Needs must I go;" and
the host said to him, "[Go] in the safeguard of God." So Noureddin went forth, and drunkenness had got the mastery of him, wherefore he threw
himself down on [a bench before one of] the shops. Now the watch were at that hour making their round and they smelt the sweet scent [of
essences] and wine that exhaled from him; so they made for it and found the youth lying on the bench, without sense or motion. They poured water
upon him, and he awoke, whereupon they carried him to the house of the Chief of the Police and he questioned him of his affair. "O my lord,"
answered Noureddin, "I am a stranger in this town and have been with one of my friends. So I came forth from his house and drunkenness
overcame me.".On this wise they abode months and years and the queen-mother ceased not to do thus till the cook's brother came to the town in his
ship, and with him Selim. So he landed with the youth and showed him to the queen, [that she might buy him]. When she saw him, she augured
well of him; so she bought him from the cook's brother and was kind to him and entreated him with honour. Then she fell to proving him in his
parts and making assay of him in his affairs and found in him all that is in kings' sons of understanding and breeding and goodly manners and
qualities..? ? ? ? ? He shot me with the shafts of looks launched from an eyebrow's (138) bow; A chamberlain (139) betwixt his eyes hath driven me
to despair..Wife, Firouz aad his, i. 209..75. The Imam Abou Yousuf with Haroun er Reshld and Zubeideh ccclxxxviii.? ? ? ? ? y. The Debauchee
and the Three-year-old Child dcv.Quoth Jesus (on whom be peace!), 'Had these dealt prudently, they had taken thought for themselves; but they
neglected the issues of events; for that whoso acteth prudently is safe and conquereth, (252) and whoso neglecteth precaution perisheth and
repenteth.' Nor," added the vizier," is this more extraordinary nor goodlier than the story of the king, whose kingdom was restored to him and his
wealth, after he had become poor, possessing not a single dirhem.".Sindbad the Sailor, The Seventh Voyage of, iii. 224..? ? ? ? ? q. The Shepherd
and the Thief dcxxxii.Then he bade take her away; so she was carried to her chamber and he sent her a black slave-girl, with a casket, wherein were
three thousand dinars and a carcanet of gold, set with pearls, great and small, and jewels, worth other three thousand, saying to her, "The slave-girl
and that which is with her are a gift from me to thee." When she heard this, she said, "God forbid that I should be consoled for the love of my lord
and my master, though with the earth full of gold!" And she improvised and recited the following verses:.After that I tarried till three days had
elapsed, when 1 went to the bath and changing my clothes, betook myself to her house, but found the door locked and covered with dust. So I
questioned the neighbours of her and they said, "This house hath been empty these many days; but three days agone there came a woman with an
ass, and yesternight, at eventide, she took her gear and went away." So I turned back, confounded in my wit, and every day [after this, for many a
day,] I inquired of the inhabitants [of the street] concerning her, but could light on no tidings of her. And indeed I marvelled at the eloquence of her
tongue and [the readiness of] her speech; and this is the most extraordinary of that which hath betided me.'.? ? ? ? ? Camphor itself to me doth
testify And in my presence owns me white as snow..? ? ? ? ? My fruit is a jewel all wroughten of gold, Whose beauty amazeth all those that
behold..Presently, Jesus, son of Mary (on whom be peace!) passed by and seeing this, besought God the Most High for tidings of their case; so He
told him what had betided them, whereat great was his wonderment and he related to his disciples what he had seen. Quoth one of them, 'O Spirit
of God, (251) nought resembleth this but my own story.' 'How so?' asked Jesus, and the other said,.Quoth the cook, 'Nothing will serve but I must
slay thee, O fellow; for, if I spare thee, I shall myself be slain.' But Selim said, 'O my brother, I will counsel thee somewhat (74) other than this.'
'What is it?' asked the cook. 'Say and be brief, ere I cut thy throat' And Selim said, '[Do thou suffer me to live and] keep me, that I may be a servant
unto thee, and I will work at a craft, of the crafts of the skilled workmen, wherefrom there shall return to thee every day two dinars.' Quoth the
cook, 'What is the craft?' and Selim said, 'The cutting [and polishing] of jewels.'.When King Bekhtzeman heard this, his heart was comforted and he
said in himself, 'I put my trust in God. If He will, I shall overcome mine enemy by the might of God the Most High.' So he said to the folk, ' Know
ye not who I am?' and they answered, ' No, by Allah.' Quoth he, 'I am King Bekhtzeman.' When they heard this and knew that it was indeed he,
they dismounted from their horses and kissed his stirrup, to do him honour, and said to him, 'O king, why hast thou thus adventured thyself?' Quoth
he, 'Indeed, my life is a light matter to me and I put my trust in God the Most High, looking to Him for protection.' And they answered him, saying,
'May this suffice thee! We will do with thee that which is in our power and whereof thou art worthy: comfort thy heart, for we will succour thee
with our goods and our lives, and we are his chief officers and the most in favour with him of all folk. So we will take thee with us and cause the
folk follow after thee, for that the inclination of the people, all of them, is to thee.' Quoth he, 'Do that unto which God the Most High enableth
you.'.Now there was in his neighbourhood a poor man, who had a slave-girl of surpassing beauty and loveliness, and the youth became enamoured
of her and suffered grief and concern for the love of her and her loveliness, so that he was like to perish for passion; and she also loved him with a
love yet greater than his love for her. So she called an old woman who used to visit her and acquainted her with her case, saying, 'An I foregather
not with him, I shall die.' The old woman promised her that she would do her endeavour to bring her to her desire; so she veiled herself and
repairing to the young man, saluted him and acquainted him with the girl's case, saying, 'Her master is a covetous man; so do thou invite him [to
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thy lodging] and tempt him with money, and he will sell thee the damsel.'.Then he wrote a letter to King Azadbekht, saying to him, "I am a servant
of thy servants and a slave of thy slaves and my daughter is a handmaid at thy service, and may God the Most High prolong thy days and appoint
thy times [to be] in delight and contentment! Indeed, I still went girded of the waist in thy service and in caring for the preservation of thy
dominion and warding off thine enemies from thee; but now I abound yet more than before in zeal and watchfulness, for that I have taken this to
charge upon myself, since my daughter is become thy wife." And he despatched a messenger to the king with the letter and a present..The first who
sought her in marriage was King Nebhan of Mosul, who came to her with a great company, bringing with him an hundred she-camels laden with
musk and aloes-wood and ambergris and as many laden with camphor and jewels and other hundred laden with silver money and yet other hundred
laden with raiment of silken and other stuffs and brocade, besides an hundred slave-girls and an hundred magnificent horses of swift and generous
breeds, completely housed and accoutred, as they were brides; and all this he laid before her father, demanding her of him in marriage. Now King
Ins ben Cais had bound himself by an oath that he would not marry his daughter but to him whom she should choose; so, when King Nebhan
sought her in marriage, her father went in to her and consulted her concerning his affair. She consented not and he repeated to Nebhan that which
she said, whereupon he departed from him. After this came King Behram, lord of the White Island, with riches more than the first; but she accepted
not of him and he returned, disappointed; nor did the kings give over coming to her father, on her account, one after other, from the farthest of the
lands and the climes, each glorying in more (54) than those who forewent him; but she paid no heed unto any of one them..? ? ? ? ? b. The
Controller's Story cxix.? ? ? ? ? Yea, to the earth that languished for lack of rain, the clouds Were bounteous; so it flourished and plenteous harvests
bore;.? ? ? ? ? The pitcher then of goblets filled full and brimming o'er With limpid wine we plunder, that pass from friend to friend..? ? ? ? ? b. The
Second Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor ccliii.Then they went on a little, and thieves met them and despoiling them of that which remained with them,
stripped them of their raiment and took the children from them; whereupon the woman wept and said to her husband, 'O man, put away from thee
this folly and arise, let us follow the thieves, so haply they may have compassion on us and restore the children to us.' 'O woman,' answered he,
'have patience, for he who doth evil shall be requited with evil and his wickedness shall revert upon him. Were I to follow them, most like one of
them would take his sword and smite off my head and slay me; but have patience, for the issue of patience is praised.' Then they fared on till they
drew near a village in the land of Kirman, and by it a river of water. So he said to his wife, 'Abide thou here, whilst I enter the village and look us
out a place wherein we may take up our lodging.' And he left her by the water and entered the village..King Bihkerd, Story of, i. 121..? ? ? ? ? b.
Story of the Enchanted Youth vii 3. The Porter and the Three Ladies of Baghdad ix.When the townsfolk saw this, they repented of that which they
had done and the affair was grievous to them; so they sought pardon [of God] and said to her, ' By the virtue of Him whom thou servest, do thou
seek pardon for us [of God!]' Quoth she, 'As for me, I may no longer abide with you and I am about to depart from you.' Then they humbled
themselves in supplication to her and wept and said to her, 'We conjure thee, by the virtue of God the Most High, that thou take upon thyself the
governance of the kingdom and of the subjects.' But she refused; whereupon they came up to her and wept and gave not over supplicating her, till
she consented and abode in the kingship. Her first commandment was that they should bury the princess and build over her a dome (6) and she
abode in that palace, worshipping God the Most High and ruling the people with justice, and God (extolled be His perfection and exalted be He!)
vouchsafed her, by reason of the excellence of her piety and her patience and continence, the acceptance of her prayers, so that she sought not aught
of Him to whom belong might and majesty, but He granted her prayer; and her report was noised abroad in all countries..When the Khalif returned
from the chase, he betook himself to Tuhfeh's pavilion and bringing out the key, opened the door and went in to her. She rose to receive him and
kissed his hand, and he took her to his breast and seated her on his knee. Then food was brought to them and they ate and washed their hands; after
which she took the lute and sang, till Er Reshid was moved to sleep. When she was ware of this, she left singing and told him her adventure with
the Lady Zubeideh, saying, 'O Commander of the Faithful, I would have thee do me a favour and heal my heart and accept my intercession and
reject not my word, but go forthright to the Lady Zubeideh's lodging.' Now this talk befell after he had stripped himself naked and she also had put
off her clothes; and he said, 'Thou shouldst have named this before we stripped ourselves naked.' But she answered, saying, ' O Commander of the
Faithful, I did this not but in accordance with the saying of the poet in the following verses:.Then the eunuchs went forth, that they might perfume
the bath [for the use of the brides]; so they essenced it with rose-water and willow-flower-water and bladders of musk and fumigated it with Cakili
(191) aloes-wood and ambergris. Then Shehrzad entered, she and her sister Dinarzad, and they cleansed their heads and clipped their hair. When
they came forth of the bath, they donned raiment and ornaments, [such as were] prepared for the kings of the Chosroes; and among Shehrzad's
apparel was a dress charactered with red gold and wroughten with semblants of birds and beasts. Moreover, they both encircled their necks with
necklaces of jewels of price, in the like whereof Iskender (192) rejoiced not, for therein were great jewels such as amazed the wit and the eye, and
the thought was bewildered at their charms, for indeed, each of them was brighter than the sun and the moon. Before them they kindled lighted
flambeaux in torch-holders of gold, but their faces outshone the flambeaux, for that they had eyes sharper than drawn swords and the lashes of their
eyelids ensorcelled all hearts. Their cheeks were rosy and their necks and shapes swayed gracefully and their eyes wantoned. And the slave-girls
came to meet them with instruments of music..? ? ? ? ? My tears flow still, nor aye of bitterness I'm quit, Bewildered as I am betwixten hope and
fear..? ? ? ? ? How long shall I, in weariness, for this estrangement pine, What while the spies of severance (106) do watch me all the night?.? ? ? ?
? Yet shall thou suffer that which I from thee have borne And with love's woes thy heart shall yet be mortified..The Sixteenth Night of the Month..?
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? ? ? ? e. Story of the Portress lxvii.The ship tarried with him some days, till he should be certified what he would do, (104) and he said, 'I will
enquire of the merchants what this merchandise profiteth and in what country it lacketh and how much is the gain thereon.' [So he questioned them
and] they directed him to a far country, where his dirhem should profit a hundredfold. Accordingly, he set sail and steered for the land in question;
but, as he went, there blew on him a tempestuous wind and the ship foundered. The merchant saved himself on a plank and the wind cast him up,
naked as he was, on the sea-shore, hard by a town there. So he praised God and gave Him thanks for his preservation; then, seeing a great village
hard by, he betook himself thither and saw, seated therein, a very old man, whom he acquainted with his case and that which had betided him. The
old man grieved sore for him, when he heard his story, and set food before him. So he ate and the old man said to him, 'Abide here with me, so I
may make thee my steward and factor over a farm I have here, and thou shall have of me five dirhems (105) a day.' 'God make fair thy reward,'
answered the merchant, 'and requite thee with benefits!'.? ? ? ? ? May the place of my session ne'er lack thee I Oh, why, My heart's love, hast thou
saddened my mind and mine eye? (108).When she had made an end of her song, Sherareh was moved to exceeding delight and drinking off her
cup, said to her, 'Well done, O gift of hearts!' Then she ordered her an hundred dresses of brocade and an hundred thousand dinars and passed the
cup to Queen Wekhimeh. Now she had in her hand somewhat of blood-red anemone; so she took the cup from her sister and turning to Tuhfeh, said
to her, 'O Tuhfeh, sing to me on this.' Quoth she, 'I hear and obey,' and improvised the following verses:.AND BOULAC EDITIONS OF THE
ARABIC TEXT OF.Sharper, Story of the Old, ii. 187..156. Khelifeh the Fisherman of Baghdad cccxxxii.? ? ? ? ? "Fair patience practise, for
thereon still followeth content." So runs the rede 'mongst all that dwell in city or in tent..? ? ? ? ? y. The foul-favoured Man and his Fair Wife
dccccxviii.An if my substance fail, no one there is will succour me, i. 6..Poor Old Man, The Rich Man who gave his Fair Daughter in Marriage to
the, i. 247..37. The Imam Abou Yousuf with Er Reshid and Jaafer dlv.When the youth had made an end of his speech, the king said, "Carry him
back to the prison;" and when they had done this, he turned to the viziers and said to them, "Yonder youth looseth his tongue upon you, but I know
your affectionate solicitude for the welfare of my empire and your loyal counsel to me; so be of good heart, for all that ye counsel me I will do."
When they heard tnese words, they rejoiced and each of them said his say Then said the king, "I have not deferred his slaughter but to the intent
that the talk might be prolonged and that words might abound, and I desire [now] that ye sit up for him a gibbet without the town and make
proclamation among the folk that they assemble and take him and carry him in procession to the gibbet, with the crier crying before him and
saying, 'This is the recompense of him whom the king delighted to favour and who hath betrayed him!'" The viziers rejoiced, when they heard this,
and slept not that night, of their joy; and they made proclamation in the city and set up the gibbet..Akil rejoiced in the coming of El Abbas and the
slaughter of his enemy and all in his camp rejoiced also and cast dresses of honour upon Aamir. Moreover, Akil bade go forth to meet El Abbas,
and commanded that none, great or small, freeman or slave, should tarry behind. So they did his bidding and going forth all, met El Abbas at three
parasangs' distance from the camp. When they met him, they all dismounted from their horses and Akil and he embraced and clapped hands. (95)
Then they returned, rejoicing in the coming of El Abbas and the slaughter of their enemy, to the camp, where tents were pitched for the
new-comers and carpets spread and game killed and beasts slaughtered and royal guest-meals spread; and on this wise they abode twenty days, in
the enjoyment of all delight and solace of life..? ? ? ? ? d. The Crow and the Serpent dcxi.Old Woman, the Merchant and the King, The, i. 265..? ? ?
? ? Like a sun at the end of a cane in a hill of sand, She shines in a dress of the hue of pomegranate flower..By Allah, but that I trusted that I should
meet you again, ii. 266..? ? ? ? ? Yea, he thou lov'st shall be hard-hearted, recking not Of fortune's turns or fate's caprices, in his pride..57. Werdan
the Butcher's Adventure with the Lady and the Bear cccliii.? ? ? ? ? b. Story of the Chief of the Boulac Police cccxliv.135. Jouder and his Brothers
dcvi.?Story of the Unlucky Merchant..? ? ? ? ? Yea, for the perfidies of Fate and sev'rance I'm become Even as was Bishr (85) of old time with
Hind, (86) a fearful swain;.So saying, he took leave of the woman and her husband and set out, intending for Akil, his father's brother's son. Now
there was between Baghdad and Akil's abiding-place forty days' journey; so El Abbas settled himself on the back of his courser and his servant
Aamir mounted also and they fared forth on their way. Presently, El Abbas turned right and left and recited the following verses:.?Story of the
Merchant and His Sons..? ? ? ? ? He, who Mohammed sent, as prophet to mankind, Hath to a just high-priest (61) the Khalifate assigned..? ? ? ? ?
Indeed, thou'st told the tale of kings and men of might, Each one a lion fierce, impetuous in the fight,.? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ha. The Thief's Story
dccccxxxviii.'Well done, O damsel!' cried Ishac. 'By Allah, this is a fair hour!' Whereupon she rose and kissed his hand, saying, 'O my lord, the
hands stand still in thy presence and the tongues at thy sight, and the eloquent before thee are dumb; but thou art the looser of the veil.' (171) Then
she clung to him and said, 'Stand.' So he stood and said to her, 'Who art thou and what is thy need?' She raised a corner of the veil, and he beheld a
damsel as she were the rising full moon or the glancing lightning, with two side locks of hair that fell down to her anklets. She kissed his hand and
said to him, 'O my lord, know that I have been in this barrack these five months, during which time I have been withheld (172) from sale till thou
shouldst be present [and see me]; and yonder slave-dealer still made thy coming a pretext to me (173) and forbade me, for all I sought of him night
and day that he should cause thee come hither and vouchsafe me thy presence and bring me and thee together.' Quoth Ishac, 'Say what thou wouldst
have.' And she answered, 'I beseech thee, by God the Most High, that thou buy me, so I may be with thee, by way of service.' 'Is that thy desire?'
asked he, and she replied, ' Yes.'.? ? ? ? ? Whenas my sisters dear forsake me, grieved that they Must leave their native place and far away must
hie,.It is as the jasmine, when it I espy, ii. 236..? ? ? ? ? c. The Jewish Physician's Story cxxix.STORY OF THE PIOUS WOMAN ACCUSED OF
LEWDNESS..Then the girl went away, running, after her mistress, whereupon I left the shop and set out after them, so I might see her
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abiding-place. I followed after them all the way, till she disappeared from mine eyes, when I returned to my place, with a heart on fire. Some days
after, she came to me again and bought stuffs of me. I refused to take the price and she said, "We have no need of thy goods." Quoth I, "O my lady,
accept them from me as a gift;" but she said, "[Wait] till I try thee and make proof of thee." Then she brought out of her pocket a purse and gave me
therefrom a thousand dinars, saying, "Trade with this till I return to thee." So I took the purse and she went away [and returned not to me] till six
months had passed by. Meanwhile, I traded with the money and sold and bought and made other thousand dinars profit [on it]..Accordingly, he
made a banquet, and stationing himself in the man's way, invited him and carried him to his house, where they sat down and ate and drank and
abode in discourse. Presently, the young man said to the other, 'I hear that thou hast with thee a slave-girl, whom thou desirest to sell.' And he
answered, saying, 'By Allah, O my lord, I have no mind to sell her!' Quoth the youth, 'I hear that she cost thee a thousand dinars, and I will give
thee six hundred, to boot.' And the other said, 'I sell her to thee [at that price].' So they fetched notaries, who drew up the contract of sale, and the
young man counted out to the girl's master half the purchase money, saying, 'Let her be with thee till I complete to thee the rest of the price and
take my slave-girl.' The other consented to this and took of him a bond for the rest of the money, and the girl abode with her master, on deposit..48.
The Thief and the Money-Changer ccxliv.43. The Man of Yemen and his six Slave-girls cccxxxiv.? ? ? ? ? How long shall I thus question my heart
that's drowned in woe? I'm mute for my complaining; but tears speak, as they flow..The news reached his father, who said to him, 'O my son, this
damsel to whom thy heart cleaveth is at thy commandment and we have power over her; so wait till I demand her [in marriage] for thee.' But the
prince said, 'I will not wait.' So his father hastened in the matter and sent to demand her of her father, who required of him a hundred thousand
dinars to his daughter's dowry. Quoth Bihzad's father, 'So be it,' and paid down what was in his treasuries, and there remained to his charge but a
little of the dower. So he said to his son, 'Have patience, O my son, till we gather together the rest of the money and send to fetch her to thee, for
that she is become thine.' Therewith the prince waxed exceeding wroth and said, 'I will not have patience;' so he took his sword and his spear and
mounting his horse, went forth and fell to stopping the way, [so haply that he might win what lacked of the dowry]..? ? ? ? ? c. The Fishes and the
Crab dcccciii.Three men once went out in quest of riches and came upon a block of gold, weighing a hundred pounds. When they saw it, they took
it up on their shoulders and fared on with it, till they drew near a certain city, when one of them said, 'Let us sit in the mosque, whilst one of us
goes and buys us what we may eat." So they sat down in the mosque and one of them arose and entered the city. When he came therein, his soul
prompted him to play his fellows false and get the gold for himself alone. So he bought food and poisoned it; but, when he returned to his
comrades, they fell upon him and slew him, so they might enjoy the gold without him. Then they ate of the [poisoned] food and died, and the gold
abode cast down over against them..12. Asleep and Awake cclxxi.? ? ? ? ? How presents in great store thou didst refuse and eke The givers, great
and small, with flouting didst requite..63. Haroun er Reshid and the Two Girls dcli.When they were grown familiar with him, the queen-mother fell
to sending [privily] for the amirs, one by one, and swearing them to secrecy; and when she was assured of their trustworthiness, she discovered to
them that the king had left but a daughter and that she had done this but that she might continue the kingship in his family and that the governance
should not go forth from them; after which she told them that she was minded to marry her daughter with the new-comer, her father's brother's son,
and that he should be the holder of the kingship. They approved of her proposal and when she had discovered the secret to the last of them [and
assured herself of their support], she published the news abroad and sent for the cadis and assessors, who drew up the contract of marriage between
Selim and the princess, and they lavished gifts upon the troops and overwhelmed them with bounties. Then was the bride carried in procession to
the young man and the kingship was stablished unto him and the governance of the realm..? ? ? ? ? t. The Weaver who became a Physician by his
Wife's Commandment dccccix.Then said the king, "How long wilt thou beguile us with thy prate, O youth? But now the hour of thy slaughter is
come." And he bade crucify him upon the gibbet. [So they carried him to the place of execution] and were about to hoist him up [upon the cross,]
when, behold, the captain of the thieves, who had found him and reared him, (141) came up at that moment and asked what was that assembly and
[the cause of] the crowds gathered there. They told him that a servant of the king had committed a great crime and that he was about to put him to
death. So the captain of the thieves pressed forward and looking upon the prisoner, knew him, whereupon he went up to him and embraced him and
clipped him and fell to kissing him upon his mouth. Then said he, "This is a boy whom I found under such a mountain, wrapped in a gown of
brocade, and I reared him and he fell to stopping the way with us. One day, we set upon a caravan, but they put us to flight and wounded some of
us and took the boy and went their way. From that day to this I have gone round about the lands in quest of him, but have not lighted on news of
him [till now;] and this is he.".? ? ? ? ? Parting afar hath borne you, but longing still is fain To bring you near; meseemeth mine eye doth you
contain..Meimoun was silent and Iblis turned to Tuhfeh and said to her, 'Sing to the kings of the Jinn this day and to-night until the morrow, when
the boy will be circumcised and each shall return to his own place.' So she took the lute and Kemeriyeh said to her, (now she had in her hand a
cedrat), 'O my sister, sing to me on this cedrat.' 'Hearkening and obedience,' replied Tuhfeh, and improvising, sang the following verses:.The End..?
? ? ? ? If slaves thou fain wouldst have by thousands every day Or, kneeling at thy feet, see kings of mickle might,.THE KHALIF OMAR BEN
ABDULAZIZ AND THE POETS. (41).? ? ? ? ? i. The Woman who made her Husband Sift Dust dcccclxxxvi.Then said the king, "Hast thou a need
we may accomplish unto thee? For indeed we are exceeding beholden to thee for that which thou didst in the matter of Hudheifeh and his folk."
And he let cast over him a mantle of Egyptian satin, worth an hundred dinars. Moreover, he bade his treasurer give him a thousand dinars and said
to him, "O youth, take this in part of that which thou deserves! of us; and if thou prolong thy sojourn with us, we will give thee slaves and
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servants." El Abbas kissed the earth and said, "O king, may grant thee abiding prosperity, I deserve not all this." Then he put his hand to his poke
and pulling out two caskets of gold, in each of which were rubies, whose value none could tell, gave them to the king, saying, "O king, God cause
thy prosperity to endure, I conjure thee by that which God hath vouchsafed thee, heal my heart by accepting these two caskets, even as I have
accepted thy present." So the king accepted the two caskets and El Abbas took his leave and went away to the bazaar..Then said the Khalif to her,
"I lie and my eunuch lieth, and thou liest and thy waiting-woman lieth; so methinks we were best go, all four of us together, that we may see which
of us telleth the truth." Quoth Mesrour, "Come, let us go, that I may put this ill-omened old woman to shame (37) and deal her a sound drubbing for
her lying." And she answered him, saying, "O dotard, is thy wit like unto my wit? Indeed, thy wit is as the hen's wit." Mesrour was incensed at her
words and would have laid violent hands on her, but the Lady Zubeideh warded him off from her and said to him, "Her sooth-fastness will
presently be distinguished from thy sooth-fastness and her leasing from thy leasing.".? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? But if my wealth abound, of all I'm held in
amity..Now it chanced that a camel-driver, belonging to Kisra the king, lost certain camels and the king threatened him, if he found them not, that
he would slay him. So he set out and plunged into the deserts till he came to the place where the damsel was and seeing her standing praying,
waited till she had made an end of her prayer, when he went up to her and saluted her, saying, 'Who art thou?' Quoth she, 'I am a handmaid of God.'
'What dost thou in this desolate place?' asked he, and she said, 'I serve God the Most High.' When he saw her beauty and grace, he said to her,
'Harkye! Do thou take me to husband and I will be tenderly solicitous over thee and use thee with exceeding compassion and I will further thee in
obedience to God the Most High.' But she answered, saying, 'I have no need of marriage and I desire to abide here [alone] with my Lord and His
service; but, if thou wouldst deal compassionately with me and further me in the obedience of God the Most High, carry me to a place where there
is water and thou wilt have done me a kindness.'.118. The Merchant of Cairo and the Favourite of the Khalif El Mamoun El Hikim bi Amrillak M.?
? ? ? ? Sandhill (132) and down (133) betwixt there blooms a yellow willow-flower, (134) Pomegranate-blossoms (135) and for fruits
pomegranates (136) that doth bear..Khalif, El Mamoun El Hakim bi Amrillah, The Merchant of Cairo and the Favourite of the, iii. 171..So he fell
to resorting daily to the physician and committing to memory his sayings and that which he spoke of jargon, till he had gotten a great matter by
heart, and all this he studied throughly and digested it. Then he returned to his wife and said to her, 'I have committed the physician's sayings to
memory and have learned his fashion of muttering and prescribing and applying remedies (19) and have gotten by heart the names of the remedies
and of all the diseases, and there abideth nought [unaccomplished] of thy commandment. What wilt thou have me do now?' Quoth she, 'Leave
weaving and open thyself a physician's shop.' But he answered, 'The people of my city know me and this affair will not profit me, save in a land of
strangerhood; so come, let us go out from this city and get us to a strange land and [there] live.' And she said, 'Do as thou wilt.'.153. Julnar of the
Sea and her Son King Bedr Basim of Persia iccxxxviii.? ? ? ? ? Thou that wast absent from my stead, yet still with me didst bide, Thou wast
removed from mine eye, yet still wast by my side.
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